
Jane Miller Statement – 11-11-2013
First of all I want to thank everyone for your comments regarding the City Manager’s proposed pay increase.  City Council is elected to make decisions and some citizens may agree or disagree.  
Second - I want to clear up some misinformation that may be out there…..
 Mr. Watson DID NOT ask for this increase NOR did he threaten to leave if he did not get it.
We are recommending this pay increase based on Mr. Watson’s excellent performance and because we do not want to lose him.
1.  Economic Development Success– Mark is the LEADER- we are on the brink of reaping the rewards of his efforts on
Woodland Town Center
Kroger Market Place
The New Mall
Jackson Square
Did he do all this alone – of course not – he had help and there is plenty of credit to go around but Mark is the LEADER –and he is quick to give others the credit.
Some say so what?  We need the sales and property tax dollars these projects will bring to fund our schools, city services, pay our city debt and to keep this community financially stable in the years to come.
2.  Mark has revamped the Police Department by hiring and supporting Chief Akagi.  Mark solved a major city problem through this action.
3.  We do not want to lose Mark – good City Managers are hard to find.  Mark has no family ties here so we do need to pay him enough so he will not want to leave for a better offer.  Plus it costs us a lot of money to hire a new city manager not to speak of the continuity and disruption a change would cause.
This increase is absolutely deserved and in the best interest of the citizens and the city of Oak Ridge.

